

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, May 7, 2024                  


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
May 7, 2024, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               April 16, 2024, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $25,864.76 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $485,715.62 were reported with a list of each on file.

SEO MARTIN:

SEO Martin was in attendance seeking assistance from the Board and Solicitor Henry regarding the malfunctioning sewage system at the Oak Hill Estates Development.  Mr. Martin said he had sent a letter in October to a representative of the homeowners regarding the malfunction.  He was told that they were in consultation with Kiley Associates to determine the best course of action.  Mr. Martin said he spoke with Kiley Associates, and they have not been retained by the homeowners.  Discussion ensued and it was decided that Solicitor Henry would send a letter and copy the ten homeowners, so they are all aware of the seriousness of the situation.
PUBLIC:
MILLS WELL WAIVER:

Hugh Trivelpiece representing his customers, the Mills, in the Al Wa Da Development.  He was requesting a waiver from the regulated isolation distance of 100 feet to 72 feet.  The current system is within 25 feet so approving the waiver would make it less non-conforming.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried the waiver was approved.
It was also discussed among the Supervisors, Solicitor and SEO Martin that moving forward the township should require a letter of request from the property owner asking for the well wavier.  One will be drafted for review by Solicitor Henry.
KALICKA LOT IMPROVEMENT:
 Nick Lopatofsky, Kiley Associates was in attendance seeking final approval for a Lot Improvement Plan for his client Patricia Kalicka.  The property is situated in the Laurel Lane Development.  It had been to both County Planning and Township Planning with recommendations for approval.  The Board reviewed the plan with Mr. Lopatofsky and found it to be in order.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried, the maps were signed for recording.  It was requested that proof of recording be submitted once received for the township files.

ROADMASTER’S REPORT:

PURCHASE OF TRUCK:

Roadmaster Coutts requested in writing authorization to proceed with the purchase of a 2023 International CV 4x4 truck to replace the current 2015 Dodge Ram.  The Supervisors discussed the matter and on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and carried the Board authorized the purchase of the 2023 International for the purchase price of $108,715.00.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:15 PM.
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